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Sayings of 2005 Big Sir, Ron Domer 

When you see 
these members, 
wish them a 
Happy Birthday! 
 
 
Campbell, Robert 
DeGraf, Donnell 
Geary, David 
Gilmore, Ernest 
Groeper, Alvin 
Kay, Norm 
Lefevre, John 
Leschot, Allen 
Member 106 
Miller, Terry 
Morison, Paul 
Nachtweih, James 
Quan, Wayne 
Ravenstad, Bjorn 
Schnieder, Will 
Staraci, Vincent 
Verdoia, Joseph 
Xavier, Carlos 

September 
Birthdays 

Next Meeting: 
Monday, September 19 , 2005 
1475 Creekside Drive 
Walnut Creek 
 
Call 806-8874 by the Thurs-
day prior to the meeting to 
cancel your standing reserva-
tion or to bring a guest!    September, 2005 

I attended the state meeting of the Sons in Retirement in Vallejo on August 
1st. Every branch was represented, most by their Big SIR. All the state, 
area and regional officers were present as well. We filled a large room. It 
was a chance for me to meet most of the Big SIR’s in our Area. The big-

gest topic was the decline in statewide membership. Over the past two years member-
ship has declined by nearly 1,700 (from 25,407 to 23,745). Aside from the obvious 
negatives of declining membership, the pro rata share of state expenses for branches 
will need to be increased at some point. Most of the discussion was about how to com-
bat the loss. Our Area is one of the few that shows an increase. Branch 116 has held 
steady for some time. A couple of branches in our area have long waiting lists and have 
meeting and parking facilities that would allow an increase in membership. They are 
considering this option. No explanations were given as to why membership is declining 
statewide. 
 
On the lighter side:  In a fifth grade class in Dayton, Tennessee a teacher was quizzing 
her students on the Declaration of Independence. She asked Lonnie to name who signed 
the Declaration. Lonnie, a little older than the others, said, “Damned if I know.”  The 
teacher was taken aback by Lonnie’s swearing, so she sent him home with instructions 
to bring his father to class the next day. Next day Lonnie and his dad showed up. 
Lonnie’s father sat in the back of the class to observe. The teacher looked at Lonnie, 
“Lonnie, I’ll ask you again: Who signed the Declaration of Independence?”  “Well, 
Hell, teacher, I told you I didn’t know.”  Lonnie’s father jumped to his feet and pointed 
sternly at Lonnie, “Lonnie, if you signed that thing, you’d better own up to it or I’ll 
wear out a limb on you!” 
 
MORE TENNESSEE COLLOQUIALISMS: 
 
Dierear:  A looseness of the bowels.  “Damn, Lukie, we got to quit addin’ that lye to 
the mash. I’ve had dierear for a week now.” 
 
Borry:  To take loan of something.  “I tell you, Maw, when cousin Bob was a baby he 
was so ugly his Maw used to borry another baby to take to church.” 
 
Congenital:  Friendly, amiable.  “You know, May, Lukie’s mighty quiet out at the still, 
but you get that boy in a crowd and he’s plumb congenital.” 
 
Yale:  Shout.  “Damn, Maw, you shoulda heard that Lukie yale when them revenooer’s 
bullets started flyin’ ‘round.” 
 
See you a the meetin’,  

Ron Domer 

Horoscope for  
 Virgo / Libra 

An exciting new ex-
perience will be com-
ing your way this 
week. You will fi-
nally get to try the 
new grilled steak taco 
at Taco Bell. Your 
body will take a week 
to return to normal. 

 Trampas 
 Topics 
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Branch 116 Leadership for 2005 

Executive Committee 

Board of Directors 

Attendance  Jim Nachtweih     838-7417 
Audit   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
   Dan Pope             939-5483 
Bridge   Milt Greenstein    376-5589 
Candy Sales  Ron Radakovich   939-4337 
Chaplain  Harry Shaner        933-2493 
Christmas Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Computers  Dick Thomson     944-1760  
Fishing   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Golf   Tom Robinson     798-4276 
Golf Handicap  David Harris        672-5543 
Greeters  Bob Farmer          933-3365 
Historian  Matt Arena           946-0404 
Host   Frank Crua           932-0975 
Interviewer  Bill Mowris          672-2885 
 

Investment  Ben Smith            820-5403 
Membership  Roland Scrivner   938-9078 
Membership Roster Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Newsletter Editor Phil Goff              831-3692 
       — Proofreader John Maclay        937-2399 
Photographer  Ken Miller           256-9419 
Piano   Bob Lake              837-4054 
Poker   Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Spring Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Sunshine  Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Travel   Kirk McVean       937-5403 
   Jim Cobb              689-1504 
Volunteers  Bob Kinser           837-8886 
Webmaster  Floyd Skelton       838-2515 

Committee Chairmen 

Big SIR 
Ron Domer 
838-8320 

Little SIR 
Jerry Hunter 

376-4353 

Secretary 
John Maclay 

937-2399 

Asst. Secretary 
Matt Arena 
946-0404 

Asst. Treasurer 
Bob Shader 
939-8421 

Treasurer 
Don Roberts 

672-7698 

Ken Harold 
932-6259 

Tom Eller 
939-5897 

Terry Miller 
686-9298 

Doug Brown 
825-7475 

Dick Thomson 
944-1760 

Tom Robinson 
798-4276 
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Guest Speaker for September 

John Sasaki 

Our speaker at our September 19 
Luncheon will be John Sasaki, KTVU 
Channel 2 News team member.  
 
John has deep roots in the Bay Area. He 

was born in Berkeley, spent most of his childhood in 
El Cerrito and attended Berkeley High School. After 
graduation, he attended San Diego State University. 
During one summer vacation, John began his journal-
ism as an intern for "The Ten O'clock News" on 
Channel 2. He also interned at CNN in Washington, 
D. C. and at KGVU San Diego's ABC affiliate. He 
graduated from San Diego State with a Bachelor's de-
gree in psychology.  
 
John landed his first job in news as an associate pro-
ducer an KNSD, the NBC affiliate in San Diego. He 
first stepped in front of a camera for Yuma, Arizona's 
NBC affiliate, KYMA. His stay there was short, and 
he was lucky enough to miss the 120-degree summer 
weather.  
 
John moved to Reno, Nevada as weekend anchor and 
weekday reporter at KTVN, the local CBS affiliate. 
In Sept. of 1996, he moved home to the Bay Area to 
join the Fox 2 news team at KTVU. And this, he 
says, is where he plans to spend the rest of his career.  
 
John says he has experienced countless unforgettable 
things in his career, including major wildland fires, 
championship sporting events, and executive pro-
ducer tirades. Some of his most memorable stories 
were upsetting, some inspiring, some terrifying, but 
also exciting.  
 
John is a member of the National Academy of Televi-
sion Arts and Sciences, and in the course of his ca-
reer, he's garnered several Associated Press awards 
for excellence in journalism. He lives in Pleasant Hill 
and in his spare time, you can find him working with 
a host of charity organizations including the Leuke-
mia Society, the Muscular Dystrophy Association, 
the Children's Garden, and many others. He also 
spends a lot of time outdoors, playing tennis, golf, 
and downhill skiing.  
 
John will be talking to us on what it's like to be a 
newscaster in the Bay Area. 

September Lunch Menu 

Meatloaf 
Roasted Potatoes 
Salad 
Bread & Butter 
Desert 

$ums In Retirement  

Ben Smith 

When: Wednesday, September 28 (we meet on the 4th 
Wed. of each month).  

Time: Breakfast available at 7:00 am and Meeting starts 
at 8:00am. Order off the menu, no reservations required  

Location: Diablo Creek Golf course, (Grill Room) lo-
cated at the northern intersection of Port Chicago Hwy. 
and Hwy #4 in Concord.  

Program: A presentation will be made by MS. JU-
DITH L. ABRAMS, Senior Vice president of Fisher In-
vestments. Ms. Abrams is a certified Financial Planner 
for 13 years and has worked as Vice President for Citi-
corp in Manhattan as a Financial Advisor.  

Topic: Her topic will be---RISK CONTROL IN PORT-
FOLIO PLANNING. She will discuss the eight biggest 
mistakes Investors make and how to avoid them.  

Come on down and join in what should prove to be an 
informative and compelling program. Meet some good 
people and have a good breakfast while learning how to 
improve your investment skills and make some money.  

If you need additional information or have questions, 
contact SIR Ben Smith, 925-820-5403, e-mail-
bjsssmith@aol.com 

Attendance at the August 15th meeting totaled 193 
persons. This includes 184 members,  1 speaker, and 
8 guests. There were 49 excused members, and 25 
unexcused members. The unexcused members will 
be asked to pay for their missed lunch. 

Jim Nachtweih  

Attendance 
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Lots to report this month. Branch 8’s Bob (nuts about 
salmon fishing) Stein led a six-pack trip on the Danny 
out of Emeryville for deep sea fishing for salmon on 
July 20. Along with Bob were three Branch 8 mem-
bers and Branch 116 member, Terry Miller. The 
weather was overcast and the water flat as a pancake. 
We fished off Duxbury Reef and Bolinas and picked 
up a full limit of beautiful 12 to 20 pound salmon for 
the boat. These made for great eating (especially that 
same night, when we were able to put day-fresh 
salmon on the table for the family). What a treat! We 
will do that again.  
 
Four of our members went up to the Hooy cabin near 
Grass Valley for trout fishing in the nearby lakes be-
tween July 24 and 28th. We fished Fuller Lake (in 
past years a hot spot) but filled this year with very fin-
icky trout. Craig Walton had the hot lure (a fly by J-
Phair), though, and caught 9 nice ones. The rest of us 
caught a few fish and helped Craig with potential 
limit problems by eating 6. We also explored Lake 
Valley and Spaulding Reservoirs (off highway 80 
near Emigrant Gap). Beautiful lakes, but not very pro-
ductive (caught only a couple of catfish). In all, the 
trip was a great success, capped by a great Italian din-
ner in Nevada City. 
 
Five of our members went up to New Melones reser-
voir (near Angel’s Camp) for 4 days of Kokanee fish-
ing between August 7 to 12. The weather was really 
hot (102 degrees plus) and the fish were really deep 
(85 to 90‚). Here again, Craig Walton was the star; 
boating 7 of the 20 fish (biggest 18”) caught on this 
foray. Pizza, fish fry and Chinese dinners rounded out 
the menu. Here again, lots of fun and we will be back 
next year. 
   
Rich Bal led his second trip to British Columbia in 
late July. Along with Rich were 4 fishing group mem-
bers and 3 guests. The scenery was great and fishing 
extraordinary. Some of the salmon were in the 50 to 
70 pound range. Everyone brought back in excess of 
50 pounds of salmon and halibut. They plan to return 
next year. 
 
Rich Bal and Bob Stein took another six-pack trip 
out of the Gate on August 16th for salmon. The boat 
limited with 12 fish. More importantly, Rich caught 
both a 26 and 32 pounder.  

 
This is the calendar for the next 3 months. The Fish-
ing Group still has planned one or more trips to McA-
voy’s (Pittsburgh) in the Delta for stripers (as soon as 
conditions allow); day trips for Newbies to San Pablo 
Reservoir for trout as conditions permit (Tom 
Hensley is Fishmaster); trip to Collins Lake for trout 
and bass (date is open but Rich Bal is fishmaster); 
Trip to Montana for trout September 12-16 (John 
Wall is Fishmaster); Haps Fishing Seminar at Rio 
Vista in September (date and fishmaster to be an-
nounced); trip to Vieras in the Delta for salmon/
stripers (date is open but Terry Miller is fishmaster); 
trips on party boat for salmon in the Bay or out the 
Gate (dates open but Ed Dijkman is fishmaster); trip 
to Eagle Lake for trout October 17-24 (Rich Bal is 
fishmaster); trip for salmon in Oregon in mid-October 
(date open but Ed Dijkman is fishmaster); and trip to 
the Sacramento/Feather River for salmon (date is 
open but Rich Bal is fishmaster). Much more is 
planned, but this summarizes the next 3 months.  
    
If you want to hear more, please come to one of our 
meetings (held on the 4th Thursday of the Month) at 
the Legends Sports Bar and Grill at the Diablo Creek 
Golf Course at 4050 Port Chicago Highway in Con-
cord. Meetings start at 8:30 a.m. For further informa-
tion, please contact Bill Hooy (Big Fish)(925-686-
2627); Dick Thomson (Branch 116 Coordinator)
(925-785-7600) or Terry Miller (Treasurer/
Secretary)(925-686-9298). All SIR members and 
guests are welcome and, indeed, encouraged, to par-
ticipate in the fishing trips as well as attend the 
monthly meetings.   

Area 2 Fishing Report  

Dick Thomson 

Branch 116 Leaders for 2006  

Officers: 
Big Sir  - Jerry Hunter 
Little Sir - Floyd Skelton 
Secretary - John Maclay  (Carry Over) 
Asst. Secretary - Matt Arena  (Carry Over) 
Treasurer - Don Roberts  (Carry Over) 
Asst. Treasurer - Bob Shader  (Carry Over) 
 
Directors: 
Pete Belden  (Replaces Pat Bermingham) 
Dick Chaffee (Replaces Doug Brown) 
Art Donaldson (Replaces Ken Harold) 
Tom Eller (Carry Over) 
Terry Miller (Carry Over) 
Dick Thomson (Auditor)  (Carry Over) 
Ron Domer (One Year) (Replaces Tom Robinson) 
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Area 2 Computer 
User Group 

Floyd Skelton & Dick Curry 

Thursday, September 22 - "FBI Cyber Crime 
Report"  
 
Gloria A. Zaborowski, FBI Supervisory Special 
Agent, and Chuck Esposito, FBI Special Agent, will 
report on cyber crime and cyber terrorism activities. 
Both are assigned to the FBI Computer Intrusion 
Squad, with an emphasis on cyber terrorism. Their 
presentation should be both timely and informative. 

Gloria has 22 years experience with the FBI, and 
Chuck 5 years. Prior to joining the FBI Chuck was a 
police officer/detective specializing in Crimes 
Against Children and Computer Crimes. 

Meetings of the Area 2 Computer Users Group are 
held at the Social Hall of the Walnut Creek United 
Methodist Church, 1543 Sunnyvale Ave. (off N. 
Main, one block north of the Treat/Geary/N. Main 
intersection). Meetings are regularly held the 3rd 
Thursday of each month (except December) from 
9:30 to 11:30 a.m. 

Please Note: The September meeting only will be 
held on the 4th Thursday of the month, September 
22nd, 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m., due to a conflict with 
a rummage sale at the Walnut Creek United Meth-
odist church.  

All SIR members are invited to attend these infor-
mative sessions. For more information please visit 
our web site at: http://www.sir-web.org/computer/.  

DICK CURRY - 376-5541 racorinda@pacbell.net 
FLOYD SKELTON - 838-2515 f.skelton@sbcglobal.net 

Bridge 

Milt Greenstein 

The SIRS Duplicate Bridge Group met on Aug. 2nd at 
the Pleasant Hill Bridge Center with 18 men joining in. 
Top honors were taken by the team of Lou Sandor/
Bob Wolf with a score of 58 % (42 out of a possible 72 
points). Second place was taken by the team of Robert-
son/Skelton (57 %), and third place by Thomas/
Weiby (51 %).  
 
The regular lunch and bridge group met on August 9 at 
Roundhill C.C. with 28 men enjoying an excellent 
lunch and then 2.5 hours of fun bridge and good com-
radeship.  
 
High man was Fred Masseur with 5420 points, fol-
lowed by Dick Chaffee (5190), Gene Gould (4900), 
Milt Greenstein (4740) and Oscar Krikorian (4690). 
Small slams were bid and made by Bob Anderson/Bob 
Daily, Dick Chaffee/Oscar Krikorian and Paul 
Floyd/Milt Greenstein.  
 
The group met again on August 23 were 26 men had 
another excellent lunch at Diablo C.C. Gene Gould 
came up as the big winner with 6300 points. (Notice 
how often that name comes up!). Second place went to 
Bill Sullivan (5360), third to Ali Aghaiepour (5050), 
fourth to Jess Morgan (4860) and fifth to Floyd Skel-
ton (4680). Small slams were made by Gene Gould/
Bill Sullivan and by Jack Butler/Leyton DeSilva.  
 
LADIES DAY BRIDGE  
The annual SIRS Ladies Day Bridge will be happening 
on Oct. 11, at Diablo C.C. The group will gather at 11 
am for lunch and then a bridge session. Lots of prizes 
for the high women scorers !!! Send a check for $35 
made out to Diablo C.C. and send it to Ben Yeraka, 
5467 Roundtree Place #A, Concord, Ca. 94521-3961. 
At lunch, $ 5 will be collected, which will be the prize 
money to be given to the top bridge scorers.  
 
This is really a great day for the participants - Everyone 
in years past have really enjoyed this event, and 
lunches have always been excellent!  
 
Treat your spouse or "significant other" to a great day, 
(but only one of them at a time). Sign up with Ben 
Yeraka. 

At the August CUG Meeting Phil Goff  talked about 
getting the most out of your digital photographs. 



 6 

Carson City 2005 
Branch 116’s Best Golf Outing Ever! 
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TRAVEL– Kirk McVean and Jim Cobb 
Pick up brochures, forms, etc., at the travel desk at the 
luncheons. Payment should be made to the travel 
agency arranging the event unless otherwise stated in 
the announcement.  

Local Travel: 
September 8, 2005 -  Beach Blanket Babylon 

Branch #191 is sponsoring a night at Steve Silver’s 
Beach Blanket Babylon. Includes roundtrip coach from 
Heather Farms, dinner at Caesar’s restaurant and bal-
cony seating at the Club Fugazi. Contact Ed DiBetta at 
925-228-5606. 

September 6, 2005 - The Italian Girl of Algiers 

A night at the San Francisco Opera. Includes Motor-
coach transportation from Heather Farms. A no host 
dinner at Pier 39, admission to the humorous Opera, 
The Italian Girl of Algiers. Call Bob Hagler at 925-
934-7620. 

Not So Local Travel: 
September 29 - October 10, 2005 
Black Sea Cruise. Discover the beauty of Eastern 
Europe on a new deluxe River Cruise Ship starting in 
Budapest and ending in Bucharest. Cruise includes r/t 
air, 25 meals, shore excursions and transfers. Two pre-
cruise nights in Budapest and one post cruise night in 
Bucharest. Cost is $3295 pp dbl occ. Call Bob Spell-
man, Branch #146 at 934-8428. 

October 12 - November 2, 2005 
Australia and New Zealand. A 22-day excursion 
through Australia and New Zealand featuring Auck-
land, Cambridge, Rotorua, Christchurch, Queenstown, 
Milford Sound, Dunedin, Twizel, Melbourne, Cairns, 
Great Barrier Reef & Sydney.   Tour includes RT air-
fare, accommodations in 3 to 4 star hotels for 19 
nights, deluxe motorcoach transportation, daily break-
fast, 2 lunches and 17 dinners. Cost is $4980 pp dbl 
occ. Call Bob Hagler at 925-934-7620. 

November 6-7, 2005 

Fiddler on the Roof. Sunday matinee Musical per-
formance at the Carson City Community Center. In-
cludes motorcoach transportation, luggage handling, 
one night accommodations at the Sands Regency Hotel 

Casino, Admission to the Sunday matinee performance 
of Fiddler on the Roof. Cost is $85 pp, dbl occ. Call 
Carl Raaka at 925-254-0482. 

December 30, 2005—January 9, 2006 

Mexico and the California Coast. Cruise round trip 
from San Francisco for 11 days on the Dawn Princess. 
Stops include Catalina Island, Cabo San Lucas, Mazta-
lan, Puerto Vallarta and San Diego. A gala New Year’s 
eve celebration will be provided on board the Dawn 
Princess. All inclusive price ranges from $1605 pp for 
an Interior Stateroom to $2035 pp for an Oceanview 
room with Balcony. Contact Fred Stammen at 925-
283-1956. 

May 16-26, 2006 

Alaska Cruise via the Inside Passage  A 10 day 
cruise on the Regal Princess sailing round trip from 
San Francisco via the inside passage. Stops are at 
Ketchikan, Juneau, Skagway and Victoria. All inclu-
sive price from $1193 pp for an inside stateroom to 
$2043 pp for an oceanview room with balcony. The 
trip will be escorted by Carl Raaka. Contact Moraga 
Travel at 376-2700 for more details. 

October 23—November 5, 2006 

Eastern Mediterranean and the Greek Isles. A 12 
night Greek Isles cruise sailing from Istanbul, Turkey 
to Athens, Greece on board Oceania Cruises’ Nautica. 
Ports of call in Turkey are Istanbul and Kusadasi. In 
Greece ports of call are Rhodes, Delos, Mykonos, 
Santorini, Katakolon, Corfu and Athens. There is also 
a stop in Croatia at Dubrovnik. Prices include airport 
transportation to SFO and roundtrip airfare to Istanbul, 
Turkey with a return from Athens, Greece. Prices be-
gin at $3364 pp double occupancy. Contact Bob 
Hagler at 934-7620. 

Love Them Vols 
One Saturday afternoon during the football season, a 
man walked into a sports bar in Knoxville with his 
dog. 

"Dogs aren't allowed in here!" the bartender ex-
claimed. But the man insisted that his dog was a Vols 
dog and that he just wanted to watch the game. The 
bartender allowed the man to let the dog in the bar, but 
only if he behaved. So the man sat down with his dog 
and had a beer as they watched the game. 

By and by the Vols get into field goal range and they 
kicked a field goal. The dog goes crazy: He jumps all 
around, slapping high fives, cheering, and barking the 
Vols fight song. The bartender says, "Hey, that's really 
great! What does he do when they get a touchdown?" 

 To which the man replies, "I don't know, I've only 
had him for three years." 
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August, 2005 
Sunshine Report 

Bill Harrington  

9 Hole Golf Group 

Dick Chaffee 

Floyd Skelton has arranged for a new company to 
host our websites. Effective immediately the new ad-
dresses are as follows. Please bookmark the changes. 
 
Main Web Site - http://www.sir-web.org/116-web/  
Golf - http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/  
Activity Calendar - http://www.sir-web.org/calendar/ 
Trampas Topics - http://www.sir-web.org/trampas/ 

Branch 116 New Website Addresses  

Total Current Members  —   258  
This Month’s Inductees —  2  
Those in Interview Stage — 2 
Total in Process   —  8 
On Inactive Status  — 28 
Left the Branch  —  2 
 
• Alvin D Keefauver #079 – Passed away on 6/28/05 
• Ron Banducci #070 Resigned 6/21/05 
 
New Members Inducted on August 15, 2005 
 
C Louis Meylan, Carole 
3151 Cafeto Drive 
Walnut Creek, 94598 
933-0675 
General Contractor 
loumeylan@hotmail.com 
 
David K heck, Sue 
1542 N. Mitchell Canyon Road 
Clayton, 94517-1118 
672-3566 
Chevron 
dkheck@aol.com 

Membership Summary 
for July, 2005 

Roland Scrivner           

On August 10, 22 golfers participated in our 9 hole 
tournament on a beautiful golfing day at Buchanan 
Fields. 

The team title was hotly contested. Team 1 consisting 
of Jim Nachtweih, Bob Kinser, Joe Ostler and Milt 
Greenstein tied Team 3 with Will Cabral, Cord 
Hull, Ron Leschot and Bill Turnquist. Both teams 
scored a net 24. 

We also had a tie for individual scoring honors. Milt 
Greenstein, Ron Leschot and Bob Shader all shot 
38 followed by Cord Hull with a 39. 

 
Sorry to report that Jack Dodgson fell a couple of 
weeks ago. His Doctor had a CAT Scan run on him 
and found he had some blood on the brain. He was 
sent to Kaiser Hospital in Redwood City where doc-
tors drilled 4 small holes in his skull to remove the 
blood. Everything went smoothly and he is recuperat-
ing at home. 
 
George Hess is getting along fine and should be re-
leased from the convalescent home very soon. 
 
Sorry to report that Bill Knight fell and broke his 
shoulder. He is at home recuperating. 

Cord Hull, Will Cabral, Ron Leschot, & Bill Turnquist 

Milt Greenstein, Jim Nachtweih, Joe Ostler, & Bob 
Kinser 
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18 Hole Golf 
Chairman 
 
 
 
Tom Robinson 

Handicap & 
Scoring 
 
 
David Harris 

Remember:  Sir Branch 116 Golf Hotline is 906-5355 
Golf Checks should be made out to:  “SIR Golf, Branch 116” 

Mail Golf Checks to:  P.O. Box 55, Moraga, CA 94556-0055 

B o b  N ic h o ls 7 0 3 A l  H u t c h k o 7 0 3 P h i l  J e n k in s 6 8 3
N e i l  S c h m id t 7 1 2 B o b  T e s t a 7 5 2 A le x  L u t k u s 7 6 2
B i l l  M c C o r d 7 2 1 J o h n  S t o r y 7 7 1 P la t o  G r iv a s 7 8 1

B i l l  C la r k 6 1 3 W i l l  S c h n ie d e r 6 6 3 B o b  K in s e r 7 6 3
B i l l  M c C o r d 7 0 2 J o h n  S t o r y 7 0 2 H e r m a n  W a ld e n 7 6 3
C a r lo s  X a v ie r 7 0 2 C o n r a d  R o b e r s o n 7 3 1 P h i l  J e n k in s 7 9 1

A l  S e r a f in o 7 9 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
B i l l  C la r k 7 8 W i l l  S c h n ie d e r 8 8 H e r m a n  W a ld e n 1 0 4

P h i l  G o f f 5 8 3 A d  S e g u in 6 1 3 B o b  V e t r o 6 2 3
D ic k  S o c o l ic h 6 0 2 P a t  T in g u e ly 6 1 3 H e r m a n  W a ld e n 6 2 3
A n d y  B e n z 6 2 1 A l  H u t c h k o 6 5 1 B i l l  H e m m e ls b a c h 6 4 1

M a r t y  R a t t e r r e e 6 5 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
J im  C l i z b e 7 5 P a t  T in g u e ly 8 1 P h i l  J e n k in s 9 4

C a r lo s  X a v ie r 6 7 3 B o b  T e s t a 6 2 3 M a t t  A r e n a 6 9 3
B i l l  M c C o r d 6 9 2 L e e  E g b e r t 7 0 2 P h i l  J e n k in s 7 1 2
B e n  S m i t h 6 9 2 D a n  G h e l f i 7 1 1 J o h n  M a c la y 7 2 1

J o e  O s t le r 7 2 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
B i l l  M c C o r d 8 2 B o b  T e s t a 8 7 M a t t  A r e n a 1 0 1

P h i l  J e n k in s 1 0 1
A l  S e r a f in o 1 0 1

L o n  R a n d a l l 6 7 3 A l  H u t c h k o 6 8 3 P h i l  J e n k in s 6 8 3
B i l l  C la r k 6 9 2 L e e  E g b e r t 7 1 2 J o h n  M a c la y 6 8 3
P h i l  G o f f 7 1 1 B o b  T e s t a 7 1 2 P a u l  M o r is o n 6 9 1
A r t  Y a s u d a 7 1 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
J im  C l i z b e 8 6 A l  H u t c h k o 9 0 P h i l  J e n k in s 9 8
L o n  R a n d a l l 8 6

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 2  -  J  C l i z b e ,  B  H e m m e ls b a c h   - - -  H o le  # 1 2  -  D  C a r ls o n ,  J  S t r a lo v ic h

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 4  -  F r a n k  C r u a  - - -  H o le  # 1 1 -  A l  H u t c h k o

T i ld e n  P a r k  -  A u g u s t  2 2 ,  2 0 0 5
F l i g h t  1 F l ig h t  2 F l ig h t  3

F l i g h t  1 F l ig h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 2 /1 1  -  D C  H a r r is ,  P  G r iv a s   - - -  H o le  # 8 /1 7  -  P  G o f f ,  B  H e m m e ls b a c h

B o u n d a r y  O a k   -  A u g u s t  1 ,  2 0 0 5

B o u n d a r y  O a k   -  A u g u s t  8 ,  2 0 0 5
F l i g h t  1 F l ig h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 2  -  B o b  T e s t a ,  E d  C o le   - - -  H o le  # 1 2  -  B o b  T e s t a ,  A le x  L u t k u s

V in t n e r 's  -  A u g u s t  1 6 ,  2 0 0 5
F l i g h t  1 F l ig h t  2 F l ig h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o le  # 4  -  J o h n  S t o r y   - - -  H o le  # 1 0 -  F r a n k  C r u a ,  H e r m a n  W a ld e n

M o n a r c h  B a y  -  A u g u s t  2 9 ,  2 0 0 5
F l i g h t  1 F l ig h t  2 F l ig h t  3
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18 Hole Golf Leader Board 
as of August 29, 2005 

The Golf Website has a new address,  

http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/   
Please bookmark the change in your “Favorites” 
list of websites. 
Also, the new website contains much more informa-
tion. Highlights of the new features follow: 

• 2005 Golf Schedule: Dates, times, and courses 
as well as detailed information on costs, pay-
ment information, deadlines, and special event 
facts.  

• 18-Hole Pairings: Weekly, usually on the Fri-
day or Saturday prior to the event, showing 
captains, teams, starting times, and handicaps.  

• 18-Hole Leaders and Results: Weekly, usually 

within a day or two of the event.  

• 9-Hole Results: Bi-weekly, also usually 
within a couple of days of the event.  

• Paid-In-Advance Sign-Ups: Weekly, showing 
checks that have been received for the next 3 
or 4 pre-paid outings. 

• Boundary Oak Sign-Ups: Weekly, shortly fol-
lowing 18-hole events, and the monthly lunch-
eon when most signups occur. This listing will 
show who has signed-up for the next two 
Boundary Oak sessions, and whether they 
have indicated using a cart.  

All SIR 116 members are encouraged and invited to 
offer comments, additions, suggestions, and correc-
tions to the site. Please send your e-mail to: 
sir116.golf@sbcglobal.net 

The Golf Website has a New 
 Address and More Info. 

N A M E P O I N T S N A M E P O I N T S N A M E P O I N T S

H u n t e r ,  J 2 5 T i n q u e l y ,  P a t 2 8 J e n k i n s ,  P 2 9
M c C o r d ,  B 2 0 S t o r y ,  J o h n 2 7 H e m m e l s b a c h ,  B 2 1
H a r r i s ,  D C 1 9 H u t c h k o ,  A 2 2 M a c l a y ,  J 2 0
S c h m i d t ,  N 1 6 P o w e l l ,  T 2 2 A r e n a ,  M 1 9
G o f f ,  P 1 5 T e s t a ,  B 1 8 K i n s e r ,  B 1 6
C r u a ,  F 1 3 S c h o e n ,  G a r y 1 7 S e r a f i n o ,  A 1 6
G e a r y ,  D 1 2 R o b e r t s o n ,  C 1 3 C o b b ,  J 1 4
R o b i n s o n ,  T 1 2 D a n i e l ,  J 1 2 L u t k u s ,  A 1 4
S o c o l i c h ,  D 1 2 E l l e r ,  T 1 0 W a l d e n ,  H 1 2
C l a r k ,  B 1 1 S c h n i e d e r ,  W 1 0 V e t r o ,  B 1 1
X a v i e r ,  C 1 1 C h a f f e e ,  D 6 H o b a n ,  B i l l 8
M e y e r ,  D 1 0 E g b e r t ,  L 6 O s t l e r ,  J o e 8
A l t o m a r e ,  J 8 S e q u i n ,  A 6 L o c k w o o d ,  F r a n k 5
M a r k s ,  P 7 R a t t e r r e e ,  M 5 M o r i s o n ,  P 4
Y a s u d a ,  A 7 F e n d ,  W 3 G r i v a s ,  P 3
N i c h o l s ,  B 6 G h e l f i ,  D 3 M c K e n n a ,  G 2
R a d a k o v i c h ,  R 6 G i n t e r ,  B 2 S k e l t o n ,  F 2
R a n d a l l ,  L 6 L a u r i t z e n ,  T 2 Y e e ,  J a i 2
C l i z b e ,  J 4 T h e d e ,  W 2 B o o t h ,  D 1
D o m e r ,  R 4 C o n t e s t a b l e ,  P 1 B r o w n ,  D 1
L o d e r ,  B 4 H a g g e ,  W a l t 1 H o n s t e i n ,  H 1
C h e r e p y ,  S 3 L u c i d o ,  P 1
S m i t h ,  B 2 M c V e a n ,  K 1
B e n z ,  A 1 R o b e r t s ,  D 1
L e f e v r e ,  J 1
M c I n n i s ,  C 1

        F L I G H T  1         F L I G H T  2         F L I G H T  3

No Picture 
Available 



A non profit Organization for Retired Men 
devoted to the Promotion of Independence 
and Dignity of Retirement  

Las Trampas 
Branch #116 

RETURN TO:  Roland Scrivner 
3300 Tice Creek Drive #4 
Walnut Creek, CA  94595-4105 

Non-Responsibility Declaration: 
All activities arranged for or by, or sponsored by, Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure 
of the members and their guests who desire to participate. Sons in Retirement Inc. and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the 
well being or safety of the participants, or their property, in any matters pertaining to said activities. 

Please Remember our Rules of Attendance and Membership for Branch 116 
Regular members missing 3 consecutive meetings without notifying their attendance chairman or attending less 
than 6 meetings within the last 12 months, shall be notified by form letter of their membership termination.   Certi-
fication of attendance at another Branch meeting will be considered a credit to the attendance record.  (Maximum 
of 2 visits per calendar year).   

Non-Responsibility Clause:  All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, 
or its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. 
Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of 
the participants or passengers, of  their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 
travel activities. 

Checks for trips of 3 nights or less must be made payable to the Branch conducting the trip. Checks for trips in 
excess of 3 nights must be made payable to the travel agency involved. 


